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FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents, Staff, Students and Friends of our Marymede
Community,

The Art of Stillness and Learning

When asked when we feel closest to God, many describe an
encounter with nature — a quiet forest, a sunrise or sunset, a
surging ocean — as a moment of peace and stillness when they
connect with the spiritual. | know myself it is in these moments
of solitude and beauty that something connects deep down
and | recognise God’s presence in my life.

Last year | participated in a spiritual retreat with fellow Principals
and learnt about the Indigenous experience of dadirri -
connecting with nature. The gift of dadirri is an inner deep
listening and quiet awareness recognising the deep spirit inside
each of us.

In the busyness of everyday life, it is too easy to ignore the call
to be still and to connect to the spirit within. We need to make
time for the Spirit of God within each of us. We cannot listen to
the sound of this deep, inner calling unless we find places in our
lives for silence. The sound is the Word of God — Jesus.

Year 6 Camp

We wish the Year 6 students and staff travelling to Canberra
over the next fortnight an enjoyable time. Our students visit
places such as Parliament House and the War Memorial which
will assist in their learning about the history of our great nation.

Mid-Year Exams

Our Years 10-12 students will be receiving their exam results
next week. | hope those students who worked consistently
throughout the semester reap the results they deserve. Some
students who have not been focused in their approach need
to reflect on how they can improve on their performance in
Semester 2. Our thoughts and prayers are with the Year 9s
sitting their exams next week.

Enrolments 2016

| am delighted to report that we have had a very high take up
of our Year 7 2016 enrolment offers. There will be a limited
number of vacancies over all year levels in 2016. If you have
family or friends wishing to enrol their children at Marymede,
please advise them to contact our Registrar, Mr Matthew
Luczek prior to the end of term. Interviews will be held early in
Term 3.

Semester Reports

Semester 1 reports will be available to parents on the College
website from Friday June 26. They will give parents a clear
indication of their children’s progress and their contribution to
the Co-curricular Program. Thank you to our staff for their
efforts in preparing the reports.

Secondary School Report Writing Day — June 19

Next Friday June 19, a report writing day for our Secondary
teaching staff has been planned and, consequently, no
Secondary school classes will be running on this day.

End of Term

A reminder that Term 2 ends on Friday June 26 at 3.10pm for
the Secondary students and 3.15pm for the Primary students.

Marymede Skills Centre — Starts construction on
Monday June 1 2015

Marymede Catholic College is pleased to announce that the
construction of the Skills Centre will commence on Monday 1
June 2015. During this period of construction access via Gate
A will continue; however, only restricted parking will be available
in this area. Please see below diagram of restricted access area
during the construction period.

The Trade Skills Centre is expected to be completed by the
commencement of the 2016 School year. See more at:
http://marymede.vic.edu.au/news/tradeskillscentredesign

Kind Regards,

Mr. Michael Kenny
Principal

FAITH AND MISSION NEWS

“Go into all the world and proclaim the good news to the
whole creation” (Mark 16:15)

In the past weeks we have celebrated four glorious feasts
in the Catholic faith. Beginning with Ascension Sunday, we
commemorated Christ’'s Ascension into Heaven and His
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promise of the eternal gift of the Holy Spirit. Pentecost Sunday
followed on May 24 when we marked the receiving of the gift
of the Holy Spirit and the birthday of the Church. The following
week, we celebrated Trinity Sunday highlighting our core belief
that God is Three in One: Father, Son and Holy Spirit. Finally,
last Sunday’s feast of Corpus Christi celebrates our belief that,
in the Sacrament of Holy Communion, we receive not bread
and wine but the true Body and Blood of Jesus Christ.

ANIMA CHRISTI (The Soul of Christ)

This beautiful prayer, often said after receiving Communion,
dates from the early 14th century. The following is a
contemporary translation by David Fleming:

Jesus, may all that is you flow into me.

May your body and blood be my food and drink.
May your passion and death be my strength and life.
Jesus, with you by my side, enough has been given.

May the shelter | seek be the shadow your cross.

Let me not run from the love which you offer,
But hold me safe from the forces of evil.

On each of my dyings shed your light and your love.
Keep calling to me until that day comes, when, with your
saints,
| may praise you forever. Amen.

College Community Masses

We are a learning community of faith united in Christ Jesus.
We have our Blessed Mother Mary as our model of discipleship
to Christ. We celebrated our first College Community Mass on
Friday June 12, the feast of the Sacred Heart of Jesus.

All'are welcome to join us in celebrating the following College
Community Masses at 8.00 am in the Chapel:

July 17 September 11 November 6
July 31 October 9 November 20
August 28 October 23 December 4

Ms Judeline Wadhwani
Head of Faith & Mission (P-12)

STUDENT VOICE
Student Social Justice Day

On Tuesday May 26, | was fortunate to attend the Student
Social Justice Day organised by the Justice Education in
Catholic Schools (JECS) Committee and held at Australian
Catholic University. Four Year 12 student leaders also attended:
Lita Ansell, Sandra Kirolos, Sarah Kristelly and Evelin Thomas.
Each leader attended different workshops and enjoyed a lovely
lunch prepared by the Asylum Seeker Resource Centre, to
the sound of African drumming. Some insights gained by our
leaders appear below.

Student Leaders Faith & Liturgy and Social Justice

Ms Kathy Viahusic
Youth Group Co-ordinator

| attended the Brigidine Asylum Seeker Centre workshop and
learned about three ways to make a difference: get informed,
be critical of the media's point of views and be courageous
enough to search for the facts. At the Catholic Mission session,
they mentioned that giving money though helpful but does not
always empower people who are poor. By taking no action
to change people’s circumstances, we allow oppression to
continue.

Miss Sandra Kirolos, Faith & Liturgy Captain

The inspirational speaker at the Benenson Society workshop
made you want to go out and create change. | learned how
their Society aims to maintain human rights by advocating to
abolish torture and the death penalty. The Caritas speaker
explained how only a very small portion of the world is now
ideal for growing crops. It made me realise that if we don’t
act as responsible stewards right now, we will soon run out of
resources.

Miss Evelin Thomas, Faith & Liturgy Captain

| attended the Australian Catholic Religious Against Trafficking
in Humans (ACRATH) workshop. ACRATH is an organisation
formed by Catholic nuns and their supporters sharing
knowledge on the modern evil of human trafficking. | also
attended St Vincent de Paul. This organisation gives
communities the opportunity to help those who are
experiencing hard times, in a range of different ways.

Miss Lita Ansell, Social Justice Captain

The Catholic Care workshop reminded me that nobody choses
to be born into poor circumstances, that we need not only give
a 'hand out but a hand up'. | also attended the Young Christian
Workers workshop which taught me the key to making a
difference is being educated on issues so that our actions can
reflect the needs of others and not just be merely convenient for
us.

Miss Sarah Kristelly, Social Justice Captain

HEAD OF SECONDARY
Secondary School Assembly

Our recent assembly had student leadership and student
achievement at its centre. As a student-led assembly, it
showcased various student talents from our musicians and




choir to individual sporting, community and academic
achievements. The following students were recognised:

Michael Manoussakis — International Science Fair, Canada
Rachel Alex & Thano Jeyasingharajah — Year 7 Captains

Maya Dove — Presented with a high-performance Basketball
WheelChair by Foundation97

Adrian Pieri, Marc Daniele, Sheldon Chetty, Adam Kostov,
Thomas Nowak, Jordan Conte, Matthew Di Stefano, James
Henderson — Faith in Action Awards for attending the Catholic
Men’s Breakfast.

Year Level Champions for Guild Athletics:

Year 7: Jake Ciantar & Claudia Forte
Year 8: James Trianou & Alannah Verna
Year 9: Christian Bruzzese & Caitlin Daly
Year 10: Connor Fitzgerald & Jacinta Costanzo
Senior: Drew Roberts & Keely Henderson
Overall Champions: Connor Fitzgerald & Caitlin Daly

Feast Of Sacred Heart Mass, June 25

The culmination of our St Vincent de Paul Winter Appeal,
launched by Year 9s in Tutor Groups last week, is the Sacred
Heart Mass. As a full College event, all students are expected
to attend in full winter uniform. Absent students must provide
a medical certificate or professional note to excuse them.
Relevant consequences will apply to all students who do not
abide by these standard requirements. We look forward to
another wonderful event in the College’s calendar.

Examination period

It has been wonderful to note the serious approach our
students have taken to mid-year examinations. Positive student
effort will be acknowledged, along with excellence. Where there
are concerns with academic performance, members of the
College Leadership Team will be in communication with
families.

Ms Julia Wake
Head of Secondary School

SECONDARY LEARNING AND TEACHING
NEWS

End of Semester Examinations

Year 9 students will sit six examinations between Monday June
15 and Wednesday June 17. The examination timetable and
associated information has been emailed and the schedule was
also published in the last newsletter. During the week | spoke
to all Year 9s to ensure they understand the importance of
preparing well and doing their best in all examinations. Students
will attend Tutor Group each morning and then assemble on the
basketball courts in Core Groups so they can be guided into the
Fitness Centre. All examinations are 80 minutes long, including
reading time.

There are no examinations during Period 5 each day. On
Monday afternoon, students will meet with Mr Adamson for
career and subject selection information. On Tuesday, they

will participate in Sport as usual and on Wednesday, normal
lessons will resume.

Subject Information

All parents of current Year 9 and 10 students are encouraged to
attend an information evening on Thursday June 25 at 7.00pm
in the Auditorium to introduce you to the curriculum pathways
available for your child in 2016. We will be outlining the VET
(Vocational Education and Training) subjects available, including
those that offered in our new Trade Skills Centre. Additionally,
our 2016 curriculum structure will potentially enable
acceleration into all of the Unit 1 and 2 subjects we offer.

Parents of students moving into VCE next year will also hear
about how we will be further improving what is offered in Year
11 and 12. We are extending our range of subjects and
increasing the time allocation for study to truly enhance the
education your son/daughter is receiving at Marymede.

Reports

Semester One reports will be available online via PAM (Parent
Access Module) on Friday afternoon, June 26. If you need
assistance with your login or password please contact IT
Helpdesk as soon as possible.

Year 7 Learning Fields

We have been advised that during the holidays an updated
version of Learning Field is being rolled out. This will address
some of the issues we have had to date and includes several
improvements. Our staff will be trained in the new version on
Monday 13th July and will assist your son/daughter in
downloading the new Reader and textbooks in class during
Week 1. The IT Helpdesk will assist in this process to ensure
that all students have their textbooks ready to use within a few
days.

Ms Andrea Agnew
Head of Learning and Teaching

Education Perfect - Language Perfect World
Championships 2015

Marymede students participated in the exciting Language
Perfect 10 day World Championships. Students were tested on
their reading, listening and writing skills in an extensive range of
words, verbs and common phrases available in 10 languages. It
was wonderful to see the enthusiasm generated during classes
and lunchtime sessions by the competitive online program and
it proved to be a worthwhile learning experience.

| am pleased to announce that Marymede achieved the
following:

e Total questions answered— 655,103

e Total points achieved — 245,191

e Total hours spent online — 3,106 hours

e (Global ranking out of 1077 schools — 65th
We received:

e 6 Elite Awards — 10,000 points or more

e 15 Gold Awards — 3,000 points or more

e 7 Silver awards — 2,000 points or more




e 28 Bronze Awards — 1,000 points or more

e 22 Credit Awards — 500 points or more

These are great results and our students will receive awards
next term at an assembly.

Congratulations to the following students that achieved Elite
awards.

Daniel Sabatino 19,862
Marian Fernando 19,442
Thano Jeyasingarajah 13,173
Sarah Mizzi 12,313
Giovanni Sawali 10,052
Bethany Richards 10,040

Well done to all students for their enthusiasm and participation
during the championships!

Miss Carla Esposito
Head of Romero

11 Drama Ensemble Performances

On Monday May 25, the Year 11 Drama class presented their
Ensemble Performances entitled ‘Fairy tales, Fables and
Facebook’ which explored, through the performance style of
non-naturalism, how storyteling has changed over time.
Highlights of the evening included Snow White's seven dwarves
played by one actor, a real life portrayal of Instagram and a
musical theatre montage. Thank you to the parents and friends
who came along to support these students.

9 Drama CEOM Student Wellbeing Drama
Festival

Miss Kiely has been working hard with the two Year 9 Drama
classes to prepare their entries for the CEOM’s Student
Wellbeing Drama Festival 2015, to be held at the Whitehorse
Centre Nunawading on Monday June 22.

A reminder to all parents/guardians that they need to arrange
transport for their child at the end of the evening, preferably
escorting them home after watching the performance.
Purchased tickets have been distributed to students in class. If
you would like to book please contact the Whitehorse Centre
directly on: 9262 6555.

Miss Angie Bedford
Head of Performing Arts

Medieval Day Incursion

On Wednesday May 21, the Year 8s and teachers participated
in a medieval incursion. It was an engaging day, learning about
the way of life during the Medieval Era. The presenters
(Medieval Education) were impressed with our students’ overall
behaviour and engagement.

Students’ Reflection Of The Day:
During the Year 8 medieval incursion, there were five activities.

In crime and punishments, we talked about the laws and the
differences between now and the medieval period. We learnt
that they relied on God’s opinion and respected his decisions.
We got to role play and tried the punishments.

In tournament, we learnt about the process of becoming a
knight. We were given the chance to try different knight training
methods. We got to try different weapons and even hit the
instructor with them!

In fashion we learnt about how the clothes developed through
the medieval period and how to tell what social class a person
is from by looking at their clothes. Some students tried on the
clothes and the rest of the class had to guess if they were rich
or poor.

In medieval dancing we learnt how people back in the
medieval times tried to impress others. We also got to see how
children proved they were healthy. Everyone had the chance to
join in and dance.

In weapons and armour, we saw weapons development
through the medieval era. A few of the student had the chance
to try on the armour.




Overall the day was very interesting and educational. The
medieval day was a great way for us to conclude the medieval
topic in Humanities. We would like to thank Ms Vlahusic and the
Humanities staff for organising this fun-filled day for us.

Miss Marian Fernando, Miss Emily George and Miss
Maria Joseph
Year 8.3 Students

Ancient Day Incursion

On Thursday May 21, the Year 7s and teachers participated
in an ancient day incursion. It was an engaging day, going
back in time learning about the way of life during the Ancient
civilisations. The activities included: warriors and warfare;
gladiators; sports and status; Ancient China; and rulers and
subjects. It was evident that our students showed a genuine
interest in the various topics.

One student reflected the following about the day:

The activities were awesome and really fun. We got to explore
different treasures and deadly, bloody wars. Some students
got to wear real armour just like the Romans and the Greek
Spartans. We also got to see and play sports and we had our
own hierarchy and there was a mean tax collector and a chief.
(Kunwar Sarwara 7.5)

Thank you to all staff who assisted with the day, especially the
Year 7 Humanities teachers. Your time, support and dedication
to the day is appreciated.

Secondary School Sports

Our Intermediate boys and girls teams recently travelled to
Albert Park to compete in the SACCSS Intermediate Futsal
competition. It was tough with both teams finishing third in
their  division, displaying excellent team work and
sportsmanship throughout the day.

With the Year 7 Premier League rounds coming to a close
last week, our Premiership contentions are still alive with three
teams representing the College in the semi-finals. We wish
our boys volleyball (playing at home), girls volleyball and boys
soccer (both playing away) teams all the best this week. Thank
you to their coaches for their hard work and dedication in
ensuring these teams are ready for Finals action.

One last round win could see the Senior SACCSS girls Netball
team bring the season to an end with four wins from four
games. With the success to the season so far, the girls and
coaches are feeling confident heading into the final game,
hoping to take them straight into the Grand Final - a first for the
senior girls netball team at Marymede. We are excited about our
future talent prospects and are looking forward to the last game
which will determine our Grand Final hopes.

Congratulations to our Senior SACCSS boys AFL team on
making the SACCSS Grand Final for the first time. This is an
outstanding achievement from the squad and demonstrates
what good team work on and off the field can result in. Well
done to our hard working and dedicated coaches, Mr DeSilva
and Mr Paraskeva, on making history at Marymede. We look
forward to the Grand Final to be played on June 24.

The Junior SACCSS Girls AFL competition was held on
Monday May 25. The girls had a fun day and were very
impressive on and off the field, they worked hard as a team and
just missed out on playing Finals. Please see the results of the
below.

Marymede (12) v Mackillop (25)
Marymede (32) v CRC Nth Keilor (2)
Marymede (7) v CRC Caroline Springs (27)
Marymede (41) v Caroline Chisholm (0O)




| would like to thank the Junior girls and the VET students that
assisted on the day for their enthusiasm and participation.

Miss Natalie Savage
Secondary Teacher

McCormack Feast Day

On May 19, the McCormack Guild in the Secondary School
celebrated our Feast Day, paying homage to our patron Irene
McCormack. We had a Guild Mass and the students helped
make the Mass more special by making their own Prayers of
the Faithful. After the Mass, the Guild had a pizza lunch. Then
students had the opportunity to go to the lolly bar and pick out
their favourite sweets. We got to take photos with our friends
while wearing wigs and costumes. It was really nice to spend
some time with the Guild and get to know new people. We want
to thank all the McCormack Tutor Teachers and Ms Niall for
organizing a fun day for us.

McCormack students enjoying the Feast Day activities

Miss Maria Joseph and Miss Alanna Mardegan
Year 8 McCormack Students

PRIMARY FAITH AND MISSION NEWS
Sacrament of First Reconciliation

The sacrament of Reconciliation, also known as the sacrament
of Penance, was recently celebrated at Marymede for our Year
3s.

Through the sacrament of Reconciliation the children receive
the grace of forgiveness. The students reflect on their actions
and how they can be the best person possible with Jesus as
their guide.

The Year 3 students will be celebrating their First Reconciliation
in our Chapel of Annunciation during Term 3. The liturgies
will be held on Wednesday September 16 and Thursday
September 17 at 5pm and 7pm.

In the coming weeks families will receive a more detailed outline
of the program.

Ms Melinda Muir
Head of Faith and Mission Prep to Year 6

PRIMARY LEARNING AND TEACHING
NEWS

Year Six Students Bound For Canberra

Year 6 students from Marymede will soon be undertaking an
educational tour of the nation’s capital, Canberra. While on this

tour they will participate in a variety of educational programs
focused on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy.

The 2015 Year Six camp for Group 1 will run between Monday
June 15 and Friday June 19. For Group 2, the camp will run
between Monday June 22 and Friday June 26. This camping
experience is a further opportunity for the students to develop
independence, resilience and self-confidence, in a supportive
environment. Additionally, the trip to Canberra will further
develop the students’ knowledge and understanding of
Australian society and consolidate what is being taught in class
in the Civics and Citizenship and Integrated studies programs.

The students will be visiting many attractions including; the
old and new Parliament Houses, Australian Electoral Centre,
the Australian War Memorial, the High Court of Australia, the
National Gallery of Australia, the Australian Institute of Sport.

To assist the College in meeting the costs of the tour, the
Australian Government contributes funding of $30 per attending
student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate
program, toward the travel expenses. The College would like
to thank the Australian Government for their support of this
program.

We are confident that the Year 6 camp and educational tours
will be a rewarding experience for all students.

Year 6 Teachers
Sport News

Congratulations to the Marymede Year 5 and 6 Interschool
Football team who defeated St Marys Whittlesea by 14 points
in the Bridge Inn Grand Final. The boys were undefeated all
season and will now compete in the next round on Friday July
17.

Similarly, our A grade year 5 and 6 Interschool Netball team
were undefeated all season; however, it was a tough Grand
Final against St Mary’s Whittlesea who managed to win the
day 2-1. The B grade girls played a great game and won their
Grand Final 9- 0.Thanks to Nicolle Peglar for coaching the girls
all season.

6



Just a reminder Marymede is hosting the AFL Auskick
program in Term 3 starting Friday July 17 at 3.45- 4.45pm
on the main oval. Students in Prep, Year 1 and 2 are most
welcome to attend though you must register online at
www.aflauskick.com.au and search ‘Marymede’. Cost is $65
for ten sessions. Students will receive an Auskick pack as part
of their registration.

Marymede competed in the Bridge Inn Interschool Cross
Country and we are thrilled to announce we were the overall
winners, coming first in each age group. 28 out of 59 students
progress to the next round.

Congratulations to the following placegetters:

1st place: Matthew Sabatino, 10 y/0 boys
2rd place: Isabelle Spiteri, 10 y/o girls
3rd place: Chloe Quick, 10 y/o girls
2nd place: Jisele Brancaleone, 11 y/o girls
1st place: Michaela Bianco, 12 y/o girls
3rd place: Lizzie Xerri, 12 y/o girls
1st place: Deon Roumeliotis, 12 y/o boys
2nd place: Jake Mitkovski, 12 y/o boys
3rd place: Ethan Cross, 12 y/o boys

The students have been training twice a week since last term
and it was a great result for all their hard work.

Marymede together with Football Star Academy will be offering
a soccer program to our Primary students.

The clinics start in Term 3 and sessions will be Thursdays
3.45-4.45pm on our main soccer pitch. There will be a cost
associated with the program.

If you would like to see what the program has to offer, Football
Star Academy are offering a free soccer clinic on Tuesday 23
and Thursday 25 June at Marymede. Students will need to fill
in a registration form which will be handed out in class. Parents
are welcome to attend.

Mr Gerard Large
Guild Coordinator

Maths Talent Quest

The Year 5s are currently working on projects for the Maths
Talent Quest. The best few will be sent to Latrobe University
as part of this interschool competition and judged compared to
projects from other schools all over Australia. This is the first
year that Marymede will compete in the Maths Talent Quest
which provides a great way for students to express themselves
and show their creativity.

It has been an excellent opportunity for the Year 5s to learn that
Maths is not just classroom numbers work. We wish good luck
to all the Year 5s in this great competition!

Miss Louisa Folino and Miss Alannah Mazzeo
Year 5.3 Students

BUSINESS OFFICE
Finance News

The Victorian Government have unveiled a $148 million initiative
called the Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) to ensure
all Victorian students can take part in school trips and sporting
activities. The CSEF will run over four years.

Camps, sports and excursions are all inclusive within the
College fees paid by all families, therefore, this payment can be
used to offset the cost of school fees. Payments will go directly
to the school but be tied to the relevant student.

$125 per year will be paid for eligible primary school
students and $225 per year for eligible secondary school
students.

Families holding a valid means-tested concession card or
temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. To be eligible for
the fund, a parent or legal guardian of a student attending a
registered primary or secondary school must meet the following
requirements on the first day of Term 2 OR on the first day of
Term 3:

a) Be an eligible beneficiary within the meaning of the
State Concessions Act 2004 (that is, be the holder of
a Veterans Affairs Gold Card or an eligible Centrelink
Health Care Card (HCC) or a Pensioner Concession Card
(PCQ)) OR be a temporary foster parent, and;

b) Submit an application to the College by the due date -
26 June 2015.

Parents receiving a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any
other benefit or allowance not income-tested by Centrelink, are
not eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with (a) and
(b) above.

If you are eligible for this payment, please complete and return
the attached form and a copy of your Card to the College
Reception.

Mr Paul Romanin
Business Manager
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REGISTRAR NEWS
New Students

Marymede Catholic College welcomes the following new
students who commenced this past week and their families to
the College:

Josip Kosaros — Year 1
2016 Enrolments

Prep 2016 first round letters of offer have been posted out.
The final date for acceptance of these offers is Friday July 3,
2015. We look forward to welcoming many new siblings and
new families into the College community in 2016.

Applications for Year 7, 2017 are now open and will close on
February 26, 2015. For further information please contact the
College.

School Tours

Our next scheduled School Tour will take place on Thursday
June 18 commencing at 9.30am.

Morning Tea with the Principal

Thank you to all members of the Marymede Community who
attended out Term 2 Morning Tea with the Principal. We look
forward to welcoming parents to our Term 3 event which will
take place in the coming months.

School Bus - Semester 2

The College will be sending home Semester 2 renewal letters
to all families who use the School Bus service in the coming
weeks. A Semester 2 FULL pass will cost $600 per student,
whilst a ONE WAY pass will cost $350 per student. Casual
tickets will again be made available for purchase at a cost of $4
each way.

Mr Matthew Luczek
Registrar

CANTEEN NEWS

A friendly reminder that lunch orders for either Primary or
Secondary students are placed online at
www.flexischools.com.au . Orders are accepted until 9pm the
night prior to your order.

The canteen is always looking for volunteers. As an incentive,
our volunteers’ children enjoy a complimentary lunch order the
day they are rostered on. Please email us at
canteen@marymede.vic.edu.au if you think you may be able to
assist.

Ms Kate Quinn and Mrs Connie Ibrahim
Canteen Managers

UNIFORM SHOP
Open Saturday June 13, 9.30am to 12.30pm

Marymede Catholic College
School Uniform Shop

Upcoming Events

This a snapshot of upcoming events across the College for
the next few weeks to aid in your planning and organisation at
home.

Week 10
Semester Two: Unit 2 and Unit 4 commences

16/  SACCSS Senior Boys Soccer vs Melton and Senior
06/  Netball
2015

Student Leadership Council, 8.20am-8.55am

17/ NMR Cross Country
06/
2015

Yr 7 Premier League Grand Final

AIM - Academic Improvement at Marymede,
3.10pm-4.15pm, Resource Centre

18/ School Tour, 9.30am-10.30am, Auditorium Foyer
06/
2015

Marcellin Guild Mass, 12.25pm, Chapel

Yr 9 VET Experience (Media/Sport and Rec),
2.10pm-3.10pm

19/ Yr 7-12 Student Free Day
06/
2015

SS Report Writing Day (on/off campus)
Yr 5 Excursion to Leisure City, Epping
Week 11

22/ | Yr 6 Camp - Group 2, Canberra
06/
2015

SACCSS Junior Futsal

Yr 9 Drama - CEOM Student Wellbeing Drama
Festival, 12.30pm-10.30pm, Whitehorse Centre,
Nunawading

23/ SACCSS Senior Girls Soccer
06/
2015

Yr 7 Italian Excursion, 9.00am-3.00pm, Veneto Club

24/  AIM - Academic Improvement at Marymede,
06/ | 3.10pm-4.15pm, Resource Centre
2015

SACCSS AFL/Netball Grand Final
P & F Committee Meeting, CHO1

25/ P-12 Mass of the Sacred Heart, 9.30am, Fitness
06/  Centre
2015
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26/
06/
2015

P-6 Assembly, 12.25pm-1.25pm, Fitness Centre
Yr 9 Assembly, Auditorium

Year 10 subject selection assembly,
2.10pm-3.10pm, Auditorium

2016 Yr 10 and 11 Curriculum Parent Information
Evening, Fitness Centre

Semester 1 reports live on PAM

Yr 12 Legal Studies Excursion - Courts Visit,
9.00am-3.00pm, Supreme Court of Victoria

Term 2 Concludes (normal finishing times)
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